
My testimony for HB 1469: 

I am writing in strong opposition to bill HB1469. I have done hundreds of hours of research on 
vaccinations, much of it being read ing through each individual vaccination insert and researching all 
ingredients and how it can affect developing brains and bodies, and also the CDC information. By having 
to take a "vaccine education module" in order to claim a religious or philosophical exemption, this bill 
not only puts limitations/conditions on what I believe to be the best medical decisions that I make for 
my children, it also infringes on my First Amendment right of freedom of religion because as a Christian, 
I believe in the sanctity of life and t hat our bodies are temples that we are supposed to treat as 
such. Aborted babies are used in t he development of many vaccines and some still contain human 
diploid fibroblasts from these aborted children. Also, vaccines contain many carcinogens, preservatives, 
heavy metals, and neurotoxins that I believe are very harmful to my or my children's "body temple". 
Taking a class with information that does not directly line up with Biblical teachings will in no way sway 
my or many other parents decision to claim an exemption, and it only tries to limit my religious liberties 
and beliefs further. Thank you for your consideration. 

Thank you, 
Kylee Ybarra 


